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A meeting of the Guru Nanak College governing council was held today Saturday 25/01/2025 

in the women's wing campus of the college at 11:30 Sardar R.S Chahal President of the college 

was in the chair the following members were present:  

1. Sardar R.S. Chahal, President GNC  

2. Sardar D.S. Grewal, Secretary GNC  

3. Sardar Tejpal Singh, Member  

4. Sardar Manjeet Singh Saluja, Member  

5. Dr. Sanjay Prasad, Principal  

6. Prof. Sanjay Kumar Sinha, TR 

Proceedings:  

1. The proceedings of the previous meeting dated 3rd June 2024 were read and confirmed. 

 

2. The Principal presented a report on the ICSSR sponsored Two-Day National Seminar 

on G20: A Global Platform for Economic Development, organised by the department 

of Economics on 20th and 21st July 2024. He informed the members of the governing 

council that the seminar was inaugurated by the honorable vice-chancellor of our 

university along with the President and the secretary of governing council of our college 

and resource persons who were present on the occasion. The two-day National seminar 

consisted of 6 technical sessions and ended with a valedictory session. 

 

 The detailed report along with photographs and media coverage is uploaded on 

the college website. 

 

3. The Principal informed honorable members of the governing council that Higher and 

Technical Education -HRD Government of Jharkhand, Ranchi has granted affiliation to 

our ongoing BBA program for two academic sessions 2024-27 and 2025-28 and the 

same has been notified by Binod Bihari Mahto University Dhanbad. The members 

expressed happiness in this development. 

 

4. The Principal happily informed the members of the council that in this academic year- 

2024-27 admission to BBA and BCA program has reached its full capacity that is 90 

admissions in each course. Every member of the council expressed happiness. 

 

5. The college has taken initiative to apply to AICTE for approval of our two courses BCA 

and BBA for the academic session 2025 -26. In this regard the form filling up process 

was started on 4th Jan 2025. In the last week of Jan 2025, we will have to deposit Rs. 

88,000 /- as TER charges for two courses BCA & BBA. 
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6. The Principal informed the members of the Governing Council that BBMK University 

had given the responsibility of organizing the 5th Inter College Youth Festival 

“Antarnaad 2024”, to our college, which was organized by the college from 20th Dec 

to 22nd Dec 2024 in a grand manner. The Youth Festival 2024 was officially 

inaugurated by Honorable Vice-Chancellor Prof. (Dr.) Ram Kumar Singh. During the 

three days gala events 29 competitive events were organized under the supervision of 

organizing committee. The Youth Festival “Antarnaad 2024” ended with the prize 

distribution ceremony where Honorable Vice-Chancellor and D.S.W were present.   

  

 The detail report along with photograph and media coverage have been 

uploaded on the college website. 

 

7. The Principal placed a proposal for procurement of the following items: 

a) Digital Boards  - 03 

b) Sound System/P. A System, and  

c) CCTV Coverage in DOVS premises 

The Secretary and The Principal were authorized to invite quotations and finalized the 

purchase of the above items as per AICTE Guidelines. 

 

8. The Principal proposed enhancement of salary of Eight (08) Teachers of our college 

who are getting a consolidated pay/salary of Rs. 25,000 /- per month. He proposed an 

enhancement of Rs. 6,000 /- per month to all eight (08) teachers with effect from March 

2025. Their names are as follows: - 

Sl. No. Name Designation Enhancement 

1 Ms. Neeta Ojha Asst. Professor Rs. 6,000 /- 

2 Dr. Varsha Singh Asst. Professor Rs. 6,000 /- 

3 Sri. Piyush Agarwal Asst. Professor Rs. 6,000 /- 

4 Sri. Daljeet Singh Asst. Professor Rs. 6,000 /- 

5 Sri. Sonu Prasad Yadav Asst. Professor Rs. 6,000 /- 

6 Sri. Abhishek Sinha Asst. Professor Rs. 6,000 /- 

7 Ms. Sadhana Kumari Singh Asst. Professor Rs. 6,000 /- 

8 Ms. Snehal Goswami Asst. Professor Rs. 6,000 /- 

 

   The proposal of the principal was unanimously approved w.e.f march 2025. 

 

9.  The matter of enhancement of salary of two teachers and lab assistant of BCA course 

came up for discussion. The Principal proposed an enhancement of Rs. 8,000 /- to two 

teachers and Rs. 6,000 /- to lab assistant as per following details: - 

Sl. No. Name Designation Enhancement 

1 Ms. Pushpa Tiwari Asst. Professor Rs. 8,000 /- 

2 Sri. Uday Kumar Sinha Asst. Professor Rs. 8,000 /- 

3 Sri. Kaushik Mukherjee Lab Assistant Rs. 6,000 /- 

 

After due consideration the proposal of the principal was approved unanimously with 

w.e.f March 2025. 



 
 

10. The Principal placed a letter dated 26/12/2024 from Income Tax office, Exemption ward 

Dhanbad, reference: for payment of outstanding demand of Rs. 1,99,91,190 /- under 

section 143 for the assessment year 2023-2024. He also informed Governing council, 

that the matter was immediately brought to the notice of our Honorable President and 

Secretary and CA Sri. K.K. Harodia. A Tripartite meeting was arranged in which 

Honorable President Sardar R. S. Chahal from college management Principal and 

Bursar from the college administration and C.A and Tax consultant Sri. K. K. Harodia 

and Aman Goyenka was present. It was discussed in the meeting at length and was 

decided to give the reply to the Income Tax Department within stimulated time period 

and file an appeal.     

 

11. The Principal informed the Governing Council that Mrs. Anuradha Kumari working as 

Assistant Professor in the Department of Psychology has resigned from her position 

and submitted a letter of resignation on 04/12/2024. Her resignation letter was 

forwarded to the Secretary of the college to be placed in the next GB Meeting. The 

governing council has accepted her resignation and the Secretary was authorized to 

send a letter in this matter to JPSC, Ranchi for the needful.  

 

12. The Principal informed the member of the Governing Council that four non-teaching 

staff Class III employee of our college are working against management post. There 

services can be regularized against vacant position on account of retirement of non-

teaching staff.  Their names are as Follows: 

 

1. Sri. Ranjeet Kumar Mishra 

2. Sri. Narender Singh 

3. Sri. Pankaj Kumar Prasad 

4. Sri Amandeep 

 

The Secretary and the Principal were authorized to finalize the matter in consultation 

with the President and efforts be made to send their papers to the University/ 

Government for release of the deficit grant. 

 

13.  Miscellaneous:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Diljaun Singh Grewal 

         Secretary, 

        Guru Nanak College, Dhanbad 


